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 Julie’s Jottings 

 
 Hello everyone. Things seem to have been very quiet publically on the 

Apex 40 front lately. Not many newsletters in, photos on the Apex 40 page 

were almost all South Africa (good to see what they were doing though), and 

no photos from those who went north for the winter! I went north to Bali for 10 

days, most of it around Ubud in the hills and a few days in the very pleasant 

Oberoi Hotel in Seminyak. It was the 30th year of visits to Bali by the Aromatours group, so to 

celebrate, on this invite only, anniversary trip we had those 3 days by the sea as well. While this 

was of interest to me (maybe a few others also) and enjoyable, it is not the content I look for, for 

Roaring 40’s. A good newsletter needs pertinent information to be interesting. Hopefully the next 

one will have a few Christmas photos to liven it up.  

While on the subject of the Roaring 40’s it is timely to remind members that we will be needing 

another editor next year. It is not a difficult job and it is only one every three months.  Don’t forget 

to get your registration in for Leeton Rort. 

I wish everyone a Christmas of joy and safety which continues through into 2019. 

  

                                                                                  Julie Primmer,  Sunraysia 

                                                                                             Editor Roaring 40’s 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Annual Report  

Bryan Spencer (Yvonne) Nepean Valley 
  

Greetings and salutations to all members. 

 

Where has 2018 gone? Nearly end of the year already. We have a new Prime Minister followed by 

an unstable Federal Parliament. What is happening to Australia? 

 

On the Apex 40 front, not a lot to report at this time of the year. If you have not already registered 

for our 2019 Rort in Leeton, please consider coming along for a great time of fellowship. Mark 

Carter and his " merry band" of helpers have put together a range of events for our enjoyment. Let 

us all support this Rort in Leeton. 

 

Well, Kevin Huxham and his group of intrepid travellers are safely back home after a fabulous 

time in South Africa. No reports of losing anyone to lions, leopards etc. That is good news. Con-

gratulations to Kevin and Liz for all the ground work in making this tour a success. 

 

Also, many thanks to Keith Miller, our treasurer, for all the time he spent sorting out money trans-

fers, currency conversions and other financial matters.  

 

Finally, on behalf of Yvonne ( Bonny) and myself I wish all members and their families a very 

merry, safe and wonderful Christmas and hope 2019 is a year of good health, good fellowship, 

peace and happiness. 

 

Cheers, 

Bryan 
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Membership and Secretary 

Col Ramsay 
 

 

International Relations and Apex Liaison  

Mark Carter 

 

 

Webmaster 

Ken Wright 
 

 

Treasurer  

Keith Miller 

 
 

 

 

 

Red Christmas Truck 
 

It was the day after Christmas at a church in San Francisco. The pastor of the church 

was looking over the crèche when he noticed that the baby Jesus was missing from 

among the figures.  

 

He hurried outside and saw a little boy with a red wagon, and in the wagon was the 

figure of the little infant Jesus. 

 

So he walked up to the boy and said, "Well, where did you get your passenger, my 

fine friend?" 

 

The little boy replied, "I got Him at church." 

 

"And why did you take Him?" 

 

The boy explained, "Well, about a week before Christmas I prayed to the little Lord 

Jesus and I told Him if He would bring me a red wagon for Christmas I would give 

Him a ride around the block in it." 

 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE! 
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Around the Sub-Committees 

South Africa 

Peter and Ros Chessel met up with Julie 

Primmer on their travels. A pleasant lunch 

by the Murray at Mildura. 
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Around the Sub-Committees 

 

New South Wales 

 

Alstonville  740 kms north of Sydney 

 

Byron Bay  760 kms north of Sydney 

 

Blue Mountains Crest  100 kms west of Sydney 
 

The next meeting was Tuesday 9th October 2018 2:30 pm  at Graeme & Lexie’s. 

Any leftover funds from our Shopping Spree will be directed to the Apex Chalet….the “Magic 

Castle” where we have agreed to put any funds towards the purchase of a new bed. Our trip to Jer-

sey Boys was most enjoyable. What a fabulous show. Don’t forget we have our lunch at the Lap-

stone Pub with Nepean Valley Apex 40 on 18th November. 

 
 

Great 8 Hunter Valley  170 kms north of Sydney 

 

Inverell  560 kms north west of Sydney 

 

Leeton  590 kms south west of Sydney 

 

Lismore  745 kms north of Sydney 

 

Manly  15 kms east of Sydney 

 

Moree  640 kms north west of Sydney 

 

Nepean Valley  60 kms west of Sydney 

 

Wyong  100 kms north of Sydney 

 
Dinner meetings were planned for 30th August at The Bay Room, The Entrance Leagues Club, Ba-

teau Bay and the 28th October at Gardenia Cafe, Ourimbah. 

 

Queensland 

 

Caloundra  103 kms north of Brisbane 

 

Curtis Coast  530 kms north of Brisbane 
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Maryborough  290 kms north of Brisbane 

 

Hervey Bay  290 kms north of Brisbane 

 

Maryborough  290 kms north of Brisbane 

 

Redlands  35 kms south east of Brisbane  
 

Wynnum Manly 20 kms east of Brisbane 

 

Xepa Great South East  30 kms south east of Brisbane 

 

 

South Australia 

 

Adelaide Hills  35 kms south east of Adelaide 

 

 

Tasmania 

 

Devonport  255 kms north west of Hobart 

 

Launceston  200 kms north of Hobart 

 

 

Victoria 

 

Bendigo   153 kms north of Melbourne 

 

Dandenong Valley  35 kms south of Melbourne 

 

Geelong  73 kms south west of Melbourne 

 
The next Dinner meeting was due to be held on Thursday October 18th 2018 

 

Melbourne-Gippsland  40 kms east of Melbourne 

 

Melbourne Nor-westers  22 kms north west of Melbourne 

 

Souwest  270 kms south west of Melbourne 

 

Sunraysia  546 kms north west of Melbourne 
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Some Christmas times and places for readers in W.A. supplied by John Monkhouse. 

OASIS SOUTH (ex members of Fremantle, Melville and South Perth) 

 

Meet for breakfast on Sunday 25th November at 8:30 am at Royal Perth Golf Club, South Perth. 

Contact 0418 934 452 

 

OASIS SCARBOROUGH (ex members of Scarborough, Floreat and Subiaco) 

 

Meet for lunch on Friday 14th December at 12:00pm at Indi Hotel, Hastings Street, Scarborough. 

Contact 0410 184 454 

 

 

OASIS PEEL (ex members Mandurah, Rockingham) 

 

Meet for an evening barbeque Saturday 17th November at a venue to be announced. Contact Rob 

Coopes 9537 1879 

 

 

Apex Foundation  

Check this link for all the latest news. http://www.apexfoundation.org.au 

 

International 41  

These newsletters make very interesting reading. They can be accessed at this webpage: 

www.41international.net. The latest newsletter is at this link -  http://www.41international.net/

download/communique/SEPTEMBER-NEWSLETTER.pdf   
 

Kelab Apex 40, Kuala Lumpur 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.41international.net/download/communique/SEPTEMBER-NEWSLETTER.pdf
http://www.41international.net/download/communique/SEPTEMBER-NEWSLETTER.pdf
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APEX 40 Tour to SOUTH AFRICA    

 

Our recent tour contained 11 Apex 40 members from Australia, 11 41 Club members from 

NZ, six 41 Club members from Noumea, and one couple from 41 Club GB & I, making up 30 in 

total.  

Whilst we encountered no real problems whilst over there, which is the aim of the exercise, 

there is certainly a fair bit of unrest in the country, and with an average of 57 murders every day in 

SA, we did not experience any problems, and with our schedule, we were rarely in the wrong place 

at the wrong time, safely tucked in bed when most of the trouble happens. 

 It was a great relief to us especially, when Nico advised that he would be accompanying us 

for the duration of the trip, as the bus problems would not have been fixed as quickly without him! 

 It is quite a large country, and what we saw was only a small portion of what is available, 

but it gives you a taste, and the animals it delivers cannot be found over in our part of the world, 

apart from zoos. 

  We were received very warmly by our home hosts, the Round Table and 41 Club members, 

and the community generally, with many going out of their way to ensure our stay in their towns 

and country was beneficial to all concerned. 

Kevin Huxham 
 
Play On These Words 

  
It’s a matter of opinion that “yule” love the game we’re about to play.  In each sentence 

below, fill in the blank or blanks with an expression commonly used at Christmas time.  

  

1. On December 24, Adam’s wife was known as _____ _____  

2. In Charles Dickens’ A Christmas Carol, Scrooge was visited by the ghost of _____ 

_____  

3. What Christmas message is conveyed by these letters? 

            ABCDEFGHIJKMNOPQRSTUVWXYZ ABCDEFGHIJKMNOPQRSTU-

VWXYZ            

 _____ , _____  

4. When the salt and the pepper say “Hi!” to each other, they are passing on _____ _____  

5. A holy man without change could be called _____  _____  

6. A quiet medieval armour-wearer is a _____ _____  

7. A cat walking on the desert is bound to get _____ _____  

 

 Answers: 

 
1. Christmas Eve 

2. Christmas Present 

3. Noel, Noel (no L, no L) 

4. Seasons Greetings 

5. St. Nickelless 

6. Silent Knight 

7. Sandy Claws  
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We Who Are The Roaring Rorters 

 

Below are the verses written after the Sunraysia Rort in 2003 by deceased Sunraysia 

member, Jim Banks. This was performed at the committee’s wind up dinner at the 

Cottonwood Motel 

 

 

‘82 Mildura, 

The air was fresh and purer,  

The Workers Rort, our “Royal’ Port, 

Avoca, muffins, wizzies, nothing surer. 

Tasting wine at Chaffey Landing,  

Hardly any one of us left standing. 

The Murray River ain’t the same 

Since Rorting was our game. 

   

  Chorus: 

We who are the Roaring Rorters, 

Fathers Mothers, Sons and Daughters, 

Over forty is our claim 

And Rorting is our game. 

 

 

2-0-3 Sunraysia 

We new it would amaze ya. 

Greek Hall gath’ring was the Alpha 

And the Woolshed breakfast was Omega, 

Psyche Pumps and Mundoo sailing,  

Trentham Estate all availing. 

Andrews Sisters centre stage 

Sunraysia came of age! 

 

 

  Chorus: 

 

Mem’ries of the Post Rort - 

Cottonwood was our Court. 

Rio Vista, Gardens Botanical, 

Trotting where the betting was mechanical; 

Mungo Man to Chinese dinner, 

After the Avoca not much thinner, 

Our Committee celebrating 

What a bonzer Rort! 
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Name badges ($10), Lapel Badges ($10) and Apex 

40 Sticker ($4), including postage can be obtained 

through the National Apex 40 Secretary. 

 

Always ring or email first to check availability or 

any postage cost changes. 


